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Dear parents and carers, 
 
Around the school this week, lots of exciting things have been going on from celebrating Diwali to 
a Weather and Seasons Workshop in Year 3 and a visit from the Fantastic Fred team to help us all 
learn how to keep healthy.  
 
¢ƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ [ǳƪŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛǾŜ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƻƭŘ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ½ŀŎŎƘŜŀǳǎΣ 
the tax collector who was regarded as a sinner. Zacchaeus is however, drawn towards Jesus and 
as a result of his efforts to get close to the Lord and because of his promise to repent and help the 
poor and needy, is given a fresh start and put back on the right course. !ǘ {ǘ IǳƎƘΩǎΣ we teach the 
children in our care know that no matter how bad things get, regardless of how far they stray from 
the path or what mistakes they make, with God, we are never truly lost and there is always a fresh 
start available; all they (or indeed, any of us) have to do is reach out to God in prayer with open 
hearts and open minds and He will do the rest. 
 

On Tuesday, it was a great pleasure to welcome Father Rob back into school for our celebration 
ƻŦ !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ 5ŀȅ aŀǎǎ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ read and sang beautifully; 
ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘΦ [ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀƘŜŀŘΣ LΩƳ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǿ ŀƎǊŜŜŘ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ 
Class Masses with Father Rob and Father Nick and these will begin in the Spring term. This means 
that we will, once again, be able to warmly welcome you all back into school to celebrate with us.  
 
Wherever, I have visited in school this week, no matter the weather, I have seen excellent 
engagement from the children, fantastic teamwork and an enormous amount of resilience. It was 
lovely to see them all having so much fun too in many different ways. I hope you enjoy seeing what 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ 
 
Have a lovely weekend 
Mrs Grace 
Head of School 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Reception 
WƘŜƴ 9ŀǊƭȅ ¸ŜŀǊǎΩ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ŀǊŜŀ is flooded, we use it as an amazing learning opportunity. The 
children were fabulous at creating bridges to get across the big puddle. They also used their 
investigative skills to make boats. Mrs Barker didn't tell them how to make a boat they had to just 
experiment. In the end, all the paired and group talking led to fantastic learning about size, sides, 
attachments, floating and sinking. Some brilliant boats were created. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 3  
On Wednesday, Year 3 enjoyed a drama workshop about weather and seasons linked to their 
current geography topic. They became earth explorers and travelled from the blistering heat of 
the Sahara desert to the bitter chill of Antarctica. Here's what the children had to say: 
 
"We learned that countries closer to the Equator are warmer." Maja  
"We learned about hot and cold climates." Lola 
"I enjoyed when we travelled around the world to different countries." Emily 
"I enjoyed being an aeroplane." Finley 
"I enjoyed the different poses and being animals." David  

 



Year 4 
The year 4 class have had great fun this week making some pavilion structures as part of their 
design technology unit of work.  They learned about what they are typically built for and identified 
the common features of their construction by looking at many different examples.  As part of their 
learning, they were tasked with making their own structure using dried spaghetti and 
marshmallows.  Some of these were then tested for strength by placing an object on top of the 
structure, which had to be at least 16 centimetres high.  The children enjoyed the practical nature 
of this learning and created many impressive structures.    
 

 
 
 


